In support of SB 212

Dear Chairman Hilderbrand and Senate Public Health and Welfare Committee Members

I strongly urge you all to support SB 212 to reduce the undue influence of the pharmaceutical lobby's power over one decision maker. By giving the decision-making authority to the legislators will provide an extra layer against the possibility of bribes and other financial incentives. Plus consider the following from the article *New survey of vaccine-free group exposes long-term impact of vaccination policies on public health* by Greg Glaser and Pat O'Connell:

"The national Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System (VAERS) captures fewer than 1% of all vaccine reactions and deaths according to the government's own study by Harvard Pilgrim Health Care. In other words, the system misses more than 99% of harms caused by vaccines. That means any statistics showing the number of adverse reactions must be multiplied by 100 for a reasonably accurate estimate."

"Vaccinated kids are 3.5 times more likely to have one chronic illness and 5.7 times more likely to have multiple chronic conditions."

"That means more family disruption, more medication and doctor visits, more expenses, and more risk from complications of infectious diseases like covid-19."

"To bring this message home, The Control Group's statistical analysis of national health data shows a "very high correlation" between the increases in children's health problems and the increases in vaccination since 1994."

For more information on this study see https://www.thecontrolgroup.org/

Sincerely,

Mark Gallegos

St. Marys, Pottawatomie County, KS. Senate District 18